Kyrene de la Sierra P.T.O. General Meeting Minutes

September 16, 2014

Meeting called to order: 9:05







Meeting adjourned:  10:12

Attendees: Principal Lisa Connor, Monica Gellman, Mitch Klann, Niccoli Anderson, Shannon Reagan, Denise Trueman, Dee Hruschka, Bethany Brown, Amanda Holtom, Gail Kronick, Liz Hill, Louise Tague, Erin Myers, Christie Ellis, Amy Lodes, Rachelle Strole

Previous Meeting minutes: Motion to approve August 2014 General PTO minutes was seconded.

Treasury Report - Shannon Reagan
Beginning cash balance:  $27,538.63






Total expenses:  ($7233.31)






Total income:  $3843.41






Ending cash balance:  $24,148.73
Principal’s Report – Mrs. Connor

· “3B” yellow coupons continue to be great motivators for the students. The Watch D.O.G.S. dad of the day will  
  be giving them out now as well.

· School store will be available soon. It will be a cart containing various prizes that students can purchase using 
  “B Bucks” (which are earned through accumulating 3B yellow coupons).

· The new nutrition standards are more restrictive than previous standards. From midnight the day of school 
  until 30 minutes after school, no sugary food or drinks (or anything “meal-like” such as pizza) can be served or  
  sold by the school except for the approved cafeteria food and drinks. There are four exceptions to this rule; 
  teachers may decide when and how to use these exceptions. The class parties are considered to be among the 
  four exceptions.

· Parent questions/concerns addressed to Mrs. Connor: 

— Quality of cafeteria food? Mrs. Connor encouraged parents to give feedback on this if there is a concern.

— Are we doing student council this year? Student Council elections will be coming soon.

— Can we start a program to make signs for families’ front yards for new kindergarteners (possibly for a small fee, as a 
      new fundraiser)? Mrs. Connor said yes, with the applicable signed releases. 

Old Business – Committee/Activity Updates

Volunteer Coordinator – Bethany Brown


—  The new Book Fair chair will be Analia Soto Turcato.

Student Directory – Bethany Brown


—  The student directory is in the final stages and will be coming out soon.

Watch D.O.G.S. – Monica Gellman

· 100+ dads signed in at the first event and the calendar is filled through March 2015.

· Kyrene Schools of Lagos and Monte Vista have started Watch D.O.G.S. programs thanks to Sierra’s example.

· Mitch Klann said the first event seemed to have been attended by mostly new dads (new members), not dads who had already participated, which he thought was an indicator of rapid growth of this new program. Mitch suggested an improvement on how the WD pizza night is set up/conducted, due to noise and attention issues.

Spiritwear – Monica Gellman/Louise Tague


—  We are using a new local print shop, which will help keep money cycling within our community.

Bingo Night – Niccoli Anderson

· Bingo Night was just as successful in attendance and revenue as last year.

· Bingo Night saw a lot of donations to the Fall Fundraiser. 

· There is a possibility of having Bingo Night in the spring as well.

Fall Fundraiser – Niccoli Anderson

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​—  To date, 72 families have donated. 5th and 3rd grades have participated less than other grades.

—  There will be a Change Campaign the week of September 22nd. Principal Connor will dress up like a “SUN” if we can fill at least one large jar with change.

· We are looking to Cerritos for examples of how they are running such a successful fundraiser: company matching; class goals of $1000; teacher incentives to students (extra recess, electronics, etc.); participation prizes; names of participants announced over loudspeaker.

· Costco Night is Saturday 9/27 from 7-9pm. Sierra gets a ream of paper for every $100 sold, and each participant’s purchase is added to the next one for a running total, so any purchase helps.

Fall Festival – Mitch Klann/Denise Trueman

· Volunteer shifts will be in 30-minute increments and sign-up sheets will be posted during conferences.

· Bookings so far include: Water & Ice, Yoasis, photographer. DJ contract will be settled soon.

· Kyrene Resource Center had flood damage so that may affect when/how we get signs laminated.

·  Student Council will be running the Pumpkin Walk.

· Cake Walk chair is needed to manage donations, and volunteers are needed to set up and run the event.

· Ticket tables have been too dark in the past, so we will be getting more lighting.

· We need a ticket chairperson to manage tickets and wristbands.

· Kids from Desert Vista high School Key Club (9th –12th graders) and National Junior Honor Society (8th graders) will be asked to help with activities. One extra activity mentioned in particular was face painting.

New Business – Proposals

Classroom Liaisons – Bethany Brown:  Several liaisons are still needed.

Assembly proposals:


—  $600 author visit request/Mrs. Wheeler  – VOTED and APPROVED.


—  $600 3Screens Character Education assembly request/Mr. Shelberg – VOTED and APPROVED.

Welcome Handbook: Creating one as part of Welcome Wagon Committee – Monica Gellman


—  Discussion on this was tabled for next month due to meeting time constraints.

New website:  The new Sierra website is: sierrapto.corecommerce.com. We don’t yet know why it doesn’t work with “www” at the front of the address; we are trying to assess and fix it. Everything will eventually be run through this site.

Respectfully submitted by: 
Amanda Holtom, PTO Co-Secretary
